
Long Beach Street Commission
October 18, 2017

1. The minutes of the August 2017 meeting were approved unanimously.

2. Tom Dolph, Street Superintendent, Jane Neulieb, Dan Tannas and Brian 
Hogan were in attendance.  

3. Stops:  The stairs for Stop 23 are in progress of being built.  Members 
questioned what money is being used to pay for the stairs.  Tom described 
that Street funds are being used for that project.  Commissioners were not 
made aware of the design or pricing or funding.  This information will be 
investigated.   A recommendation will be forwarded to the LB Town Council 
that any work to be done on private property by the Streets Department 
needs to be cleared with this commission after legal advice obtained.

4. Stop 24 entrance to the beach is blocked by rip rap and the water is about 2 
feet deep at the entrance.  Heavy machine access via the driveway at Stop 
24 is blocked by water.  Stop 19 stairs are next to be remodeled and are on 
schedule after Stop 23.

5. All paving is completed.  Flooding at the entrance to the LB Community 
Center has been rectified by removing the diseased pine tree across the 
driveway and a drain installed.  Streets will be monitoring that situation and 
the flooding of the gym floor.  Striping is completed at the Community 
Center lot.

6. Leaf pickup is scheduled to begin next week and all machines are in working 
order. 

7. Road salt is ordered with the state of Indiana and the supply is adequate.

8. Next meeting will be November 15, 2017 at 5:30 pm at the LB Town Center.

 


